Compassion | Wellness | Community

July 31, 2020

Dear Residents and Families,

We are pleased to say that we received all of the results back from **our staff testing of Covid-19 and all 193 tests came back negative!** We are so thankful for our staff and the sacrifices they have been made to help us maintain a safe environment for residents and each other.

Samaritan Campus thankfully remains a Covid free facility at zero known cases of positive COVID-19 for both residents and staff. We are doing well with our supply of PPE as well.

We continue to have our patio visits. We remind families to please, for the safety of our residents, maintain your social distance, wear masks, and honestly answer our questionnaire. If you are not feeling well the day of your visit or have been exposed to someone who is under investigation for Covid-19, **please call to reschedule**. We want to take as many precautions as we can but we can only do that with your help. If we have a COVID case at the facility, we will suspend these visits. We will not be able to continue them until we are once again COVID free.

If family is taking a resident to a medical appointment, PLEASE use all precautions outlined.

To accommodate families who work during the week we are adding an addition time on Tuesday and Thursdays at 5:30pm. Patio visits times are as follows

Monday, Wednesday and Friday: 10:15, 11:00, 3:00, 3:45

Tuesday and Thursday: 10:15, 11:00, 5:30

Next week Tuesday, August 4th the Beautician will be back! She will be taking precautions to ensure that her work area is safe for residents. She will not be doing colors or hair treatments at this time. We need to wait for State to approve these next steps. Only one resident will be in the beauty shop at any one time.

This is a reminder that communications will be sent out weekly through email. If you would like a quick update you can call our Campus **communication hotline**. This is a recorded message that we update weekly with all necessary information that you or a family member may want to know. The phone number is **335-4599**. Our Facebook page is also updated weekly with fun information and pictures of our weekly activities.

As always, thank you for your support.

Mari Beth Borek

Mari Beth Borek, NHA Campus Administrator

531 East Washington Street West Bend, WI 53095 262-335-4500 samaritancampus.com



